Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District 2 announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: September 13, 2023, 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: FDOT Urban Office Training Building, 2198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, FL 32204, virtually by registering on www.nflroads.com/vph or https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/6844977085954538332 or Phone in Option: (562)247-8422 and enter Access Code: 815-593-420.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation invites you to a Hybrid Public Hearing for the transfer of jurisdiction of portions of Riverside Avenue from State to City of Jacksonville jurisdiction.
The proposed transfer of jurisdiction limits are: State Road 211 (Riverside Avenue) (Roadway ID 72050000) from milepost 7.428 to 7.699; State Road 211 On-Ramp from Jefferson Street (Roadway ID 72050447) from milepost 0.080 to 0.188; State Road 13 Acosta Bridge Connector (Roadway ID 72160448) from milepost 0.900 to 1.111.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact David Tyler at (386)961-7842 at least 7 days prior to the hearing.
All comments postmarked on or before September 25, 2023, will be documented as part of the hearing record.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: David Tyler, PE, AICP, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, Lake City, FL 32025, Phone: (386)961-7842, Email: david.tyler@dot.state.fl.us
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: David Tyler, PE, AICP, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, Lake City, FL 32025, Phone: (386)961-7842, Email: david.tyler@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: David Tyler, PE, AICP, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, Lake City, FL 32025, Phone: (386)961-7842, Email: david.tyler@dot.state.fl.us.

